
Note for Inspector 
Reference to Travelling Showpeople in Pre-Submission Stroud Local Plan Review 2020 - 2040 
16th May 2021 
 
As requested by the Inspector examining the Gloucester City Plan, an extract is provided below from 
the Pre-Submission Stroud Local Plan Review (SLP) 2020 - 2040, in relation to the provision of plots 
for the Travelling Showpeople community to provide for Gloucester City’s needs. 
 
The Pre-Submission SLP was approved by Stroud District Council on 29th April 2021 and it is 
understood consultation will commence on 25th May 2021. 
 
 

Strategic Site Allocation Policy G2 
Land at Whaddon 

 
Land at Whaddon, as identified on the policies map, is safeguarded to meet the future 
housing needs of Gloucester City should it be required and provided it is consistent with the 
approved strategy of the Joint Core Strategy Review. Subject to this, the site will be 
allocated for a strategic housing development, including residential and community uses. 
A development brief incorporating an indicative masterplan, to be approved by the District 
Council, will detail the way in which the land uses and infrastructure will be developed in 
an integrated and co-ordinated manner. 

 
This will address the following: 

 
1. At least 2,500 dwellings, including 750 affordable dwellings (30%), to address tenure, 

type and size of dwellings needed within the Gloucester City area; 
2. A serviced site to accommodate 8 plots for travelling showpeople to meet the unmet 

needs arising from the Gloucester City area; 
3. Etc 

 
 
The full document is available to download from the following link: 
https://www.stroud.gov.uk/media/1485130/item-9bi-appendix-a-pre-submission-draft-plan-april-
2021.pdf  
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